### Profesores Asociados Egresados del Instituto de Enseñanza Superior en Lenguas Vivas "Juan Ramón Fernández"

PREADOLESCENTS 3 PAPER 1 / 17
Nombre:

#### 1. Read and answer

Mary liked to run. When she was in third grade, she started training to run long distances. Then, when she was in eighth grade her parents agreed to let her run in the *Banana Classic*. The *Banana Classic* is a ten-kilometre race. It takes place every year in Mattydale. The winners get a lifetime supply of peanuts and fruit juice from Paul's Peanut Stand.

Mary practiced by running ten kilometres, twice per day. On the average run, she would finish in thirty minutes. The year before, the winner finished the race in twenty-six minutes and ten seconds.

On the day of the race, Mary ran faster than on any other day in her life. As she came across the last kilometre of the race, she was in fourth place. She picked up the pace and quickly reached second place, just as she could see the finish line. She was very tired and she was also hot and extremely thirsty. It didn't matter. She kept running fast towards the finish line, but she just wasn't fast enough to get ahead of the leader. Mary was very disappointed, but her parents said, "Don't worry. You can try again next year."



l.	If you win the Banana Classic, they give you a big money prize.	TRUE	FALSE

2. When did Mary start training to run long distances?

- 3. How often did she go running to train for the Banana Classic?
- \_\_\_\_\_
- 4. How did Mary feel when she was near the finish line?
- 5. Mary's parents were angry because she didn't win the race.

  TRUE FALSE

# 2. Choose the correct verb.

John is Mary's younger brother. He likes chocolates very much, but his mother never **IS GIVING** / **GIVES** him any, because they are bad for his teeth, she thinks. But his grandfather sometimes brings John chocolates when he comes **VISIT** / **TO VISIT** him. Then his mother lets him **EAT** / **TO EAT** them.

One evening, a few days before John's seventh birthday, he SAID / WAS SAYING his prayers in his bedroom before he WENT / WAS GOING to bed. "Please, God" he shouted, "make them give me a big box of chocolates for my birthday on Saturday". His mother IS / WAS in the kitchen and she heard the small boy shouting and went into his bedroom quickly. "Why DO YOU SHOUT / ARE YOU SHOUTING, John?" she asked her son, "God CAN HEAR / COULD HEAR you when you talk quietly" "I know" answered the clever boy with a smile, "but Grandfather IS / WAS in the

next room, and he can't. Now I'm sure Grandpa IS GIVING / IS GOING TO GIVE me a big box

of chocolates next Saturday!"

# Profesores Asociados Egresados del Instituto de Enseñanza Superior en Lenguas Vivas "Juan Ramón Fernández"

**PAPER 1 / 17** 

# PREADOLESCENTS 3

 $3. \ \ \, \text{Complete with words from the box. Be careful. There's an extra word!}$ 

WHY	SHALL	IF	то	AGO	THAN	BECAU	JSE A	ABOUT	MUST	OF	LIKE
	oa is telling vears				was a king ir	n a faraw	av countr	v. He was a	always ang	rv.	5
	"Many years there was a king in a faraway country. He was always angry.  Everyone was afraid him. The king was angry he was									S. C.	
often il	often ill. He was often ill because he ate and drank too much.										
"I am a	"I am always ill", the king told his doctor. " can't you cure me?"										
The do	he doctor didn't want tell the king the reason. He knew this would make the ing angrier he was. "Try this other medicine, Your Majesty", he said, "Let's see										
	igrier				s. Try this ot	ner mea	icine, You	riviajesty	, ne said,	Let's see	2
"Your r	medicine ta	'' stes	t works.		rotten eg	gs. It ma	kes me w	orse". the	king said.	"You	
			ure me b	efore the	e end of the r	nonth or	1		l pu	t you in	
prison.	"										
Coon		atom. o		طغنيي معما	ONE word for		hay Da sa	wafull Tha	wala an av	*** o **	ı
. <u>Go on</u>	reading the	story a	<u>na comp</u>	iete with	ONE word f	rom the	oox. Be ca	aretui! ine	re s an ex	tra word	<u> •</u>
KNOW		AFTER	NEED		BEST END			EVERYB		BODY	
			king you i	II", the do	octor said. Th	is was a			way	of saying	
•	at too much										
					is the						
					than him. No						
					have stomach	nache and	d a heada	che			
•	ow go and s					. •					r
					and went to h	nis room.	не таае	a		0	Т
	edicines bu					Culoron			tara da c		.i
					01						a
					dicine and gav y stopped						
	_				any me					- 8	
	gold coins a				any me	culcine ai	ter triat.	rie gave ti	ie doctor a	i big	
bug or	gold comb t	15 a priz	<b>.</b> .							4	
5 Gra	6. Grandpa is at a shop. He's buying John his birthday present. Complete the conversation with the										
	bubbles. Be careful! There's an extra bubble.										
			$\overline{}$								
W	hat about	this one	e	Ca	an I help you	ı )		is it	t Ì		
			5								)
	Are the	У		H	Iow much is	it (	_   '	What size	•		
											)
Na	Nancy: ?										
	Max: I'd like to buy a box of chocolates.										
		-									
Na	ncy:									?	
Ma	ax: The bigg	est one,	please.								
Na	Nancy:? It's the biggest one we have.										
											•
					/e,						
			not very	expensiv	/e,					<u>'</u>	
Ma	ax: OK. I'll ta	ike It.									
	Compositi ONE of the		ing·								
CHOOSE	OINE OF CITE	- 1011010	·· '5·								

You are John. Write about your birthday party.

• Tell the story of a prince in an imaginary country.

2